 HSIA GENERAL MEETING 
KEY SCHOOL IN PERSON & VIRTUAL

January 11, 2024
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Tom Anderson, Claire Corcoran, Bill Schrott, Helene Raven, Ray Sullivan, Steve Vanderbosch, Sharon Blugis, Joanna Parkinson, Maria Triandos (Absent: Mike Wurst, Gene Gross)
CONTRACTURAL STAFF:  Jean Somers, Robin Clark
GUESTS:  Sandi Brown, Stacie May, Kevin Green, Tom Schwallenberg, Paulette Schwallenberg, Garett Tache
Tom Anderson called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.
MINUTES:  Ray Sullivan moved to approve the November General Meeting minutes.  Helene Raven seconded the motion.  Vote taken -- unanimously approved.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Tom Anderson reported that our new Board is in place from our November elections.  Tom has arranged committees into logical groups and assigned group leaders.  We have a heavy focus on Security.  Peggy Tippet and Tim Cantor are co-chairing our Security Committee with a multi-tier approach, to include police officers and a hired security team.  The Security Committee is also interested in arranging a community watch program.  Tom asked the Security Chairs to have a plan in place to be shared with the Board at the January Board meeting. 
VICE-PRESIDENT REPORT:  Claire Corcoran reported on the property on Huse Drive that built an accessory dwelling unit without permits from the County or HSIA.  The residents tapped into the sewer system without approval.  

PROPERTY MANAGER:  Robin Clark reported as follows:
· Update on contracts – RFP for groundskeeping to include the medians and grassy areas.  Robin is working on a contract with Annapolis Landscaping Maintenance

· RFP for Environmental BMP is on the street and a review team is in place

· Working on a draft for Security RFP – one RFP for police officers with random patrols and another RFP for other security (beach, marina, nighttime patrols)

· Maintenance – work at community house

· Neighborhood monitoring – pods, dumpsters, unpermitted work being done

· Storm debris cleanup – working with contractors

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Gene Gross not present.  As of October 31, 2023, we have $899,818.49 in the Operating Account, $572,104.65 in the Special Tax Fund, for a grand total of $1,471,923.14.  
SECRETARY:  Mike Wurst not present.  Jean Somers reported that HSIA is having trouble communicating with some servers, such as aol, yahoo, msn.  We are working on the issue.
ADMINISTRATIVE:  Jean Somers reminded everyone that Come And Get It Day is Saturday, February 10, from 10 am to 2 pm.  You can get stickers, pay dues, get a boat ramp key, pay for slips, boat park, racks, and pool.  The HSIA membership form will be in the Jan/Feb Sea Breeze.  The pool form will not be in that issue, but will be available at Come And Get It Day and also emailed to the community. Pool membership fees will be increasing.  The fees have not increased since 2016.

MEMBERSHIP:  Jean Somers – nothing to report.

ANNAPOLIS NECK PENINSULA FEDERATION:  Ray Sullivan reported as follows:
· Quiet Waters Park project is forming a stakeholder’s group and Ray has requested joining as the Hillsmere representative.  Ray hasn’t heard anything about a meeting.
· Ray reported that a Taco Bell wants to be located by the Giant plaza.

PERMITS:  Bill Schrott reported as follows:
· 113 Maple Drive – front porch and rear sunroom – original plans were not in compliance, but owner realized a mistake and resubmitted with correct sideline setbacks.

· 102 Magnolia Lane and 418 Hillsmere Drive – sent letters of violation and haven’t heard any response.  Robin Clark has filed a complaint through the County system for 102 Magnolia Lane.  418 Hillsmere Drive already has a County complaint filed and Robin could not file a second complaint.

· 305 & 307 Hillsmere Drive – multiple complaints on the owner that owns both properties.

BEACH:  Sharon Blugis reported water and weather damage at the Beach.  Sharon sent a report to her Beach Committee, and with the help of Robin Clark, Steve Vanderbosch, and Kevin Green, was able to start the clean up process.  The boardwalk will need to be rebuilt.  Erosion from the storm revealed substructure rotting under the Treks boardwalk.

FIELD:  Joanna Parkinson – nothing to report.
POOL:  Danielle Franz not present.  Jean Somers mentioned that Danielle is working on new pool membership rates.
EVENTS:  Helene Raven reported that an Events Committee meeting will be held on January 22 at 7 pm at the community house.  The Events calendar for 2024 will be discussed  Helene will contact volunteers to see if they are willing to continue volunteering for events they helped with last year.  

PIERS & HARBOR:  Steve Vanderbosch reported as follows:

· New boat lifts are in and operational

· Camera system is installed, working out some issues

· Wifi at the marina and boat ramps

· 23-page application for dredging was submitted for 6 areas in Hillsmere

· Winterized – no ice eaters needed yet

· 2024 preparation – new hang tags (marina guest passes) and keys

· Big storm recently.  The power was turned off Tuesday night to Thursday night.  The biggest issue was erosion.  Pay Dirt LLC restored coir logs and several truck loads of dirt.  Steve reported on other issues from this high energy storm.
ENVIRONMENTAL:  Kevin Green spoke about damage from the current storm.  Kevin is coordinating with Sharon Blugis, Beach Chair, and Robin Clark, Property Manager, for cleanup.  A homeowner reached out to Kevin because of flooding on their property.  Kevin wants to get back to composting for our big, social events at the beach.  Trees will be planted on the islands in the spring.  The application for the Living Shoreline was submitted in September.  Submitting for permits next week.
Resident Sandi Brown heard there would be deer calling at Quiet Waters Park on January 23 and February 6.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Jean Somers
Administrator
